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June 18, 2020 

 

Mark Modrcin, Director of Authorizing 

State Public Charter School Authority 

2080 E Flamingo Road 

Las Vegas, NV 89119 

 

Dear Mr. Modrcin: 

 

Below is an update related to Nevada State High School’s recent amendment submitted to your 

office on Wednesday, April 15, 2020. 

 

On April 15, 2020, Nevada State High School partially submitted all of the documents to your 

office required for your team to review our amendment.  One exception being, the board 

approved agenda and respective minutes from our school’s “Thursday, April 16, 2020” meeting 

where the board formally approved NSHS to submit the amendment to your agency.  A decision 

was made by my office to submit the documents and ask your office for a “good cause exemption” 

that would allow you to move forward with the review our application. 

 

Your office needs to exercise the upmost compliance to the rules and our team would understand 

if your team decided not to move forward with our review because of the technical nature of 

missing the formal approval process by one day.  On the other hand, it is realistic to assume 

through the number of other meetings and communication with our board on long-range 

planning from the previous six years of growth through our financial modeling and vision 

traction organizer (V/TO®) that a similar result “may” have been likely if the meeting were set 

on Tuesday, April 14, 2020. 

 

Can you please let me know if you and the State Public Charter School Board meet this request 

for a “good cause exemption” with favor?  If you require any additional information, then please 

feel free to contact me at 702-332-2593. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

John Hawk, COO  
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